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th
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th

 JCAA Board Meeting 
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th

-10
th
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nd
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nd

–6
th
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th

 JCAA Board Meeting 
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th
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th

 Progressive Saltwater Fishing Expo 
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th

 JCAA General Meeting 

March 28
th

–30
th

 NOAA REC Summit  

President’s Report  

By John Toth 

 We had our Sportsperson of the Year dinner 

on November 14
th

 at Yesterday’s Family Restaurant in 

Bayville and it was a very nice event that all of us 

enjoyed!  What was so enjoyable was our being able 

to see each other again, face-to-face, instead of by 

ZOOM. Don’t get me wrong, ZOOM has its 

advantages but you just don’t get the chance to really 

talk to each other and have a few laughs and 

handshakes. We had about 114 people in attendance. 

 There were a lot of door prizes given away and 

a huge Tricky Tray with plenty of prizes to win. The 

Fish Hawks nominated Tony Guadagnino, (called Mr. 

G by his club) to receive our Sportsperson of the Year 

Award and Tim Brennan for our Youth Education 

Award. Greg Kucharewski, who heads up JCAA’s 

Youth Education efforts, nominated Tim to receive his 

award. I read the write-ups nominating them for their 

awards and from what I read, both of these men really 

deserved recognition for their efforts to promote our 

fisheries! 

 There was plenty of food to eat that included 

good appetizers, salad, soup, pasta, unlimited beer and 

wine, choice of steak, fish or chicken for our entrees 



 

and coffee, tea and dessert. Nobody went away hungry 

with all of that food to eat! 

 This dinner did not happen by magic, but was 

done with the hard work by a number of people that 

included Don Marantz and his brother Al who set up 

the tricky trays, door prizes and sold 50/50 tickets. 

Our treasurer, Doug Tegeder, handled the financial 

part of the dinner. Mark Taylor did his usual fine job 

as our MC to keep this dinner moving and calling out 

the winning tickets for our prizes. Greg Kuchareski 

organized the Youth Education Award presentation. A 

special recognition goes to Paul Haertel who spent a 

lot of his time searching for a venue that was available 

to have this function and at a reasonable cost. This 

was a challenge since many places were booked 

because of the backlog of weddings and other events 

caused by COVID-19. Of course, I could not overlook 

Paul’s wife, Linda, who also worked on the Tricky 

Tray prizes. I hope that I am not missing anybody! 

 This was an event that everybody seemed 

happy to meet friends that they have not seen for a 

long time. Because of COVID, we were hesitant to 

even have this dinner, but I am so glad that we made 

the decision to have it since it brought us together 

again. 

 Have a Merry Christmas and a Healthy New 

Year & Great Fishing for 2022! 

 

End of the Year Letter Asking for 
Donations 

Dear JCAA Supporter, 

 The JCAA raises its funds primarily through 

its many events such as its Annual Fluke Tournament, 

the Sportsperson of the Year Dinner, selling its raffle 

tickets at shows like the Salt Water Expo in Edison 

and other venues. 

 Because of COVID-19, the JCAA had to 

reluctantly cancel its Annual Fluke Tournament 

during 2020 & 2021. The trade shows were also 

canceled during 2020 & 2021 since the public was 

scared of contracting this virus with the many people 

who attend them.  

 In short, money is going out, but money is not 

going into JCAA’s treasury like it used to that pays 

bills like office rental space, newsletters, mailings and 

other expenses to keep an association like the JCAA 

in business. We are also spending on our Youth 

Education Program and Veterans Programs. While the 

JCAA is comprised of all volunteers, we do have one 

paid manager to handle the necessary administration 

details of the JCAA such as phone calls, printing of 

newsletters, etc.   

 COVID-19 is still threatening the ability of the 

JCAA to continue its efforts to protect the fishing 

rights of all of us anglers, the environment and the 

other programs we run.  Please consider providing a 

donation to the JCAA. You also benefit since your 

donation may be used to reduce your 2021 tax 

assessment. The JCAA is a 501C3 organization and 

donations that are given to it are possibly eligible for 

tax deduction purposes.   

 Please make your check out to the Jersey 

Coast Anglers Association and mail it to JCAA, 1594 

Lakewood Rd, Suite 13, Toms River, NJ 08755. 

 Again, thank you so much for your continued 

support and we certainly appreciate it! 

 

John Toth 

President, JCAA 

(732) 656-0139 

 

2022 Show Time is Just Around 

the Corner 

By Mark Taylor 

 Jersey Coast Angler Association (JCAA) has 

contracts signed and planning on having a booth at 

two major shows in 2022. 2022 Progressive Atlantic 

City Boat Show (March 2
nd

 to 6
th

) will be the first one 

followed by 2022 Progressive Saltwater Fishing Expo 

(March 18
th

 to 20
th

). I will be looking for volunteers to 

work the JCAA Booths at both shows. I will be 

contacting people that have worked the shows in the 

past as well. JCAA will be taken every precaution that 

we can for the volunteers that work the booth. There 

will be hand sanitizer, masks, gloves to use and a 

booth protocol document at the booth which must be 

followed. If you have something that you personally 

would like to bring with you and use it is perfectly 

alright. The safety of the dedicated individuals that 

volunteer is very important to JCAA. Jersey Coast 

Anglers Association (JCAA) had a rough year with 

our fundraiser as did everyone else during the COVID 

pandemic. This association as well as clubs, 

individuals, and others continue to fight for our fair 



 

share by supplying our educated input.  But the fight 

to protect the fisheries for the future continues to be 

challenging.  JCAA as well as others need to raise 

funds for this fight. If you are looking to volunteer at 

one or both of these great events, please contact Mark 

A. Taylor at mtsport64@aol.com or text your name 

and which show you can help to 732-245-9445. 

Looking to hear from you and see you at the shows. 

 

2022 Progressive Atlantic City Boat Show 

March 2-6, 2022 

Atlantic City Convention Center 

1 Convention Blvd, Atlantic City, NJ 08401  

https://www.acboatshow.com/ 

 

2022 Progressive Saltwater Fishing Expo 

March 18-20, 2022 

New Jersey Convention and Exposition Center 

97 Sunfield Ave, Edison, NJ 08837 

https://saltwater.sportshows.com/ 

 

We are all in this together!!! 

 

Nominations for Slate of Officers 

 Here is the recommended slate of officers for 

2022 to be voted upon by member clubs at our 

January General Membership Meeting. 

 If you would like to submit a name for 

consideration of any of the officer positions you may 

do so by emailing Don Marantz at 

donmarantz@optonline.net or a nomination may be 

made from the floor at the General Membership 

Meeting.   

 We can use some new blood on our board, so 

please think about serving on the JCAA board of 

directors.  You will not be thrown to the wolves.  So 

please think about volunteering. 

 

 President: Mark Taylor  

 1st V.P.: Greg Kucharewski 

 2nd V.P.: Don Marantz 

 Treasurer: Doug Tegeder 

 Rec. Secretary: Sue Rothermel 

 Cor. Secretary: Paul Turi 

 Membership Secretary: John Toth 

 

Fisheries Management & 

Legislative Report 

By Tom Fote  

Overview of Joint ASMFC and MAFMC 

December Meeting 

It is good that I am an optimist because if I 

was a pessimist, I would have quit volunteering my 

time for fisheries management many years ago.  For 

the record there where some recreational changes in 

the quotas splits that did give us an increase but I am 

tired of getting crumbs and being treated like second 

class citizens. I enclosed parts of the press release that 

contains the new quota splits for 2023 and the 

Summer Flounder motions You can go to ASMFC or 

MAFMC web pages to hear the debate and view all 

the press releases from this meeting.  If you care about 

summer flounder, black seabass, and scup and want to 

hear the debate and the motions go to this link.  For all 

MAFMC council news, click here. Please note the 

presentations and videos were not posted when I 

looked for them on the MAFMC web site but they 

should be available before Christmas.  Do not take my 

word but listen for yourself. This is something to do 

during the holidays. 

Specification Setting 

There were many opportunities at this meeting 

for NMFS, the MAFMC and ASMFC to do the right 

thing when it comes to the recreational sector.  There 

were opportunities during the recreational 

specification settings at the summer flounder, scup 

and black sea bass board and the bluefish board.  The 

votes should have been for status quo for all these 

species.  But the Commission and the Council 

members did not have the guts to stand up to NMFS.  

NMFS says the Council and Commission sets these 

standards, but NMFS continually threatens to shut 

down the EEZ or Federal waters if we don’t follow 

their recommendations.   

Black sea bass and scup are the perfect 

examples.  Because the plans are done by the Council 

with the approval of NMFS, these plans do not allow 

for common sense or any flexibility.  Black sea bass 

and scup could have been fished harder for the last 

five years without injuring the status of the stock but 

NMFS will not allow it.  Neither of these stocks are 

mailto:mtsport64@aol.com
https://www.acboatshow.com/
https://saltwater.sportshows.com/
mailto:donmarantz@optonline.net
http://www.asmfc.org/files/Meetings/Bluefish_SFlounderScupBSB_Boards_MAFMCMtgSummary_Dec2021.pdf
https://www.mafmc.org/news


 

overfished and overfishing is not taking place.  The 

existing stock assessment shows that these stocks are 

way above the targets.  There is plenty of room to 

allow for harvest by the recreational sector.  Instead of 

staying status quo, NMFS insisted on a reduction.  

That information will be in the Council report when it 

is available.  The Commission and the Council 

members tried to come up with solutions that would 

not require reductions, but the almighty NMFS 

blocked every idea with their usual threats.  These are 

joint plans so if the Council will not agree, the 

Commission has no other options.  The Commission 

cannot pass a motion without agreement from the 

Council.  In plans managed solely by the Commission, 

we take into account common sense and the economic 

implications of decisions that create harm 

unnecessarily.  What also hurts the recreational 

community is that most of the Council members in the 

at large seats are commercial.  These members are 

supposed to represent the entire fishing community in 

their state, not just one segment.  But that never 

happens when the impact will be on the commercial 

community.   

Some Council and Commission members 

showed backbone in the specification process for sea 

bass and scup but not enough to override those who 

succumbed to pressure from NMFS. The majority 

failed to properly represent their states by voting for 

further restrictions as NMFS wanted them to do rather 

than voting in favor of status quo for these healthy 

fisheries.  I hate to say this, but some Council 

members are more worried about their reappointment 

and making NMFS happy than about the fishermen of 

their state.  This doesn’t happen at the Commission.  

Perhaps it is that we are not paid for this work or that 

we are appointed by our Governors.  Council 

members are recommended by their Governors but 

then appointed by NMFS.  Over the years I have seen 

Council members take on NMFS and wind up serving 

only one term. This goes back as far as when Al 

Ristori served on the first Mid-Atlantic Council. 

When it was time for his reappointment, he got 

recommendations from three Governors.  But because 

Al was not shy about speaking his mind about NMFS, 

he did not get reappointed.  In future years when NJ 

recommended him for reappointment, he never 

received support from NMFS.  NMFS wants their 

team players.  Nothing has changed in the 40 years 

since that happened.   

 

Reallocation Amendment 

We need to discuss the vote on the 

Amendment for the reallocation for summer flounder, 

scup and black sea bass.  Some of us have been 

waiting since these quotas were set in the 90’s for 

these quotas to properly reflect the injustices put in 

place when the original quotas were designed.  Back 

in the 90’s the recreational community was not 

accustomed to regulations or restrictions on poundage 

catches.  Some of the recreational representatives 

wondered why I was so upset about the way the 

quotas were shortchanging the recreational 

community.  The only good numbers we have for the 

time period before NMFS began producing the 

numbers were from the Bureau of Sportfishing.  When 

NMFS was formed, the Bureau of Commercial 

Fisheries (originally under the Department of 

Commerce) and the Bureau of Sportfishing (originally 

under the Department of Interior) were both absorbed 

by NMFS under the Department of Commerce.  The 

Department of Commerce is concerned with the 

money and with trade.  They were not concerned with 

subsistence fishermen, the quality of life of 

recreational fishing and other money driven issues.  

NMFS points out the value of recreational fishing as 

being equal to the value of commercial fishing but in 

action never treats recreational fishing with the same 

value.   

I keep hearing that commercial fishing feeds 

the nation and people who can’t go fishing can just 

buy fish.  The commercial fishing community uses 

this bully pulpit whenever it serves their interests.  

They never say anything about the 800,000 

recreational anglers in New Jersey who bring their fish 

home to feed their families.  The 800,000 anglers are 

about 10% of New Jersey’s population but when you 

consider their extended families who eat the fish they 

bring home, the percentage is much greater.  We need 

to add the 500,000 more anglers who come to New 

Jersey from Pennsylvania, Ohio and others to fish.  

There is no discussion about subsistence fishermen.  

When I grew up fishing in Brooklyn we fished docks, 

piers and surf and when we had enough money, party 

boats from Sheepshead Bay.  Those fish brought home 

fed our families and our neighbors.  None of those fish 

were wasted.  For many it was the only way to eat 

fresh fish.  I remember when I had my first boat and 

would come home with plenty of bluefish, I would 

distribute to the senior citizens in my neighborhood 

who might not afford it otherwise.  That is all gone.  



 

The one day this year I fished for bluefish on the 

beach, I caught three.  They were all about 12 – 13 

inches and that was just enough for our dinner.  None 

were left to share.   

Recreational fishing is more than just a hobby 

or recreation.  It is jobs, jobs, jobs, and people’s 

quality of life.  It is a big part of New Jersey and other 

states tourist industry It is the way millions of 

American public gets their fresh fish to eat - both rich 

and poor. Sheepshead Bay was once a mecca for party 

and charter boats with over 50 party boats working 

from those docks.  The last time I looked at 

Sheepshead Bay there were only four party boats.  The 

rest were for dinner, gambling or whale watching.  

Our party and charter boat fleet in New Jersey has 

declined dramatically in the last 20 years.  Every year 

we watch more charter/party boats leave New Jersey 

and hear of more captains quitting because they can’t 

make a living.  When I first moved to Toms River, 

there were over 20 tackle stores and 5 just between the 

bridge and Island Beach State Park.  Now there are 

just 2 between the bridge and IBSP.  This is a history 

lesson to inform us about why the quotas are so 

important.   

I received a couple hundred emails from 

recreational anglers supporting the 57 recreational – 

43 commercial split for summer flounder.  This 

number was justified when looking at the data and 

considering the mistakes we made setting the 

recreational quota in the 90’s.  I wish those people 

who emailed could have been on the webinar or come 

to the public hearing at night to make their comments 

in person.  Knowing that the 57/43 split would never 

sail because of the makeup of the Council and NMFS 

and Greater Atlantic Regional Fisheries Office 

(GARFO) historic ignorance of the recreational needs, 

the 50/50 split would have been an acceptable 

compromise.  We got the compromise on the table 

with enough support to pass and then a substitute 

motion was introduced for 55 commercial and 45 

recreational.  The GARFO Director Mike Pentony 

said he was abstaining from the conversation about 

the quota change and said nothing about 50/50 split 

but when it came to the substitute motion, he spoke in 

support of it.  He basically killed the 50/50 because 

his comments swayed the Council and Commission 

members just as he had swayed them from the voting 

for status quo specifications, threatening to shut down 

the EEZ.  Was I surprised?  No.  Going back to the 

eighties Dick Shaffer as the Northeast Regional 

Director (now GARFO) and every succeeding 

director, we have never been able to count on them to 

support recreational anglers.  I have liked these 

directors personally and most of them fish 

recreationally.  Two of them would not even meet 

with the recreational community.  However, when 

push comes to shove, they are more afraid of the 

commercial community than the recreational 

community.  As far as specifications, they are more 

afraid of getting sued by the deep pockets of the 

environmental groups and their lawyers than they are 

of the recreational community.   

What do we need to do?  If the recreational 

and commercial communities worked together to get 

the higher quota numbers that made sense, there 

would be enough for both communities.  We could 

stop fighting over the small slice of the pie.  If we 

worked together, we could get the ear of every 

Governor and Federal elected official.  In New Jersey 

alone we have 800,000 anglers and a strong 

commercial fishery, a sizeable percentage of the 

voting population and that is true of other states.  The 

example is the black sea bass and scup quotas that 

should be much higher based on the stock assessment.  

But NMFS through GARFO will not allow that to 

happen.  Working together we could avoid the quotas 

that make no sense and just harm the fishing 

community without growing the resource.  Until that 

day we will continue to fight over crumbs.   

 

Changes to Commercial and Recreational 

Allocations of Summer Flounder, Scup, 

and Black Sea Bass 

Joint MAFMC & ASFMC Press Release 

December 16, 2021 
 

Revised Quota Allocations Changes Expected to be 

Effective January 1, 2023 

The Mid‐Atlantic Fishery Management Council 

(Council) and the Atlantic States Marine Fisheries 

Commission's Summer Flounder, Scup, and Black Sea 

Bass Board (Board) approved changes to the 

commercial and recreational allocations of summer 

flounder, scup, and black sea bass during a joint 

meeting this week in Annapolis, Maryland. These 

changes are intended to better reflect the current 

understanding of the historic proportions of catch and 

landings from the commercial and recreational 

sectors. The modified allocations are provided in the 

table below.   



 

  Current 

Allocations  

Revised Allocations 

Summer  

Flounder  

60% Commercial; 

40% Recreational 

Landings‐based  

55% Commercial; 

45% Recreational  

Catch‐based  

Scup  

78% Commercial; 

22% Recreational   

Catch‐based  

65% Commercial; 

35% Recreational  

Catch‐based  

Black 

Sea Bass  

49% Commercial; 

51% Recreational 

Landings‐based  

45% Commercial; 

55% Recreational  

Catch‐based  

Note: Landings-based allocations are based on each 

sector’s harvest only. Catch-based allocations are based 

on each sector’s harvest plus dead discards 

The current commercial and recreational allocations 

for all three species were set in the mid-1990s based 

on historical proportions of landings (for summer 

flounder and black sea bass) or catch (for scup) from 

each sector. The Council and Board developed this 

amendment partly in response to recent changes in 

how recreational catch is estimated by the Marine 

Recreational Information Program (MRIP), which 

resulted in a revised time series of recreational data 

going back to the 1980s. This created a mismatch 

between the data that were used to set the allocations 

and the data currently used in management for setting 

catch limits. In addition, some changes have been 

made to commercial catch data since the allocations 

were established.  

The amendment contained a range of allocation 

alternatives, with options that would maintain the 

current allocations and a variety of options to revise 

the allocations based on updated data using the same 

or modified “base years” (the time periods used to set 

the current allocations). The Council and Board 

ultimately voted to revise the allocations using the 

original base years updated with new data. This 

approach allows for consideration of fishery 

characteristics in years prior to influence by the 

commercial/recreational allocations, while also using 

the best scientific information available to understand 

the fisheries in those base years. 

For all three species, these changes result in a shift in 

allocation from the commercial to the recreational 

sector. However, because the summer flounder and 

black sea bass fisheries will be transitioning from 

landings-based to catch-based allocations, the current 

and revised allocations for those species are not 

directly comparable.  

The Council and Board also approved an option to 

allow future changes to commercial/recreational 

allocations, annual quota transfers, and other measures 

addressed in the amendment to be made through 

framework actions/addenda. The Council and Board 

considered but did not recommend an option to “phase 

in” the allocation changes over a period of time. A 

phase in period was deemed unnecessary given the 

relatively small magnitude of allocation changes. 

They also considered, but did not recommend, an 

option to allow transfers of annual quota between the 

commercial and recreational sectors at this time.  

The Council will forward the amendment to the 

National Marine Fisheries Service for review and 

rulemaking. The Commission’s Business Session, 

which represents its 15 state members, will consider 

final approval of the amendment, based on the Board's 

recommendations, at its Winter 2022 Meeting in late 

January. These changes are expected to take effect on 

January 1, 2023.  

Additional information about this amendment is 

available at this link. 

 

ASMFC 2022 Winter Meeting 

Preliminary Agenda 

January 25-27, 2022 
 

Tuesday, January 25 

10 - 11:30 AM - American Lobster Management 

Board 

 Consider Draft Addendum XXVII for Public 

Comment: Increasing Protection of Spawning 

Stock in the Gulf of Maine/Georges Bank 

 Consider Fishery Management Plan Review 

American Lobster and Jonah Crab for 2020 

Fishing Year 

 Consider Terms of Reference for Jonah Crab 

Benchmark Stock Assessment 

 

11:30 AM - 1 PM - Lunch Break 

1 - 2:30 PM - Tautog Management Board 

https://www.mafmc.org/actions/sfsbsb-allocation-amendment


 

 Review and Discuss Hypothetical Scenarios for 

Risk and Uncertainty Decision Tool 

 Review Feedback from Law Enforcement 

Committee on Commercial Tagging Program 

2:45 - 4:15 PM - Summer Flounder, Scup and 

Black Sea Bass Management Board 

 Consider 2022 Recreational Specifications (if 

necessary) 

4:30 - 5 PM - Spiny Dogfish Management Board 

 Consider Postponed Motions from October 2021 

Board Meeting to Adjust Commercial Trip Limit 

for Northern Region 

 Review and Populate Advisory Panel Membership 

 

Wednesday, January 26 

8 - 10 AM - Executive Committee 

 Discuss the Commission’s Role in Coordinating 

the Member States’ Efforts in Offshore Wind 

Energy Development 

 Discuss Appeals Process 

10:15 - 11:45 AM - Horseshoe Crab Management 

Board 

 Consider Adaptive Resource Management (ARM) 

Revision and Peer Review Report 

o Consider Management Response to ARM 

Revision and Peer Review Report 

 

11:45 AM - 12:45 PM  - Lunch Break 

12:45 - 1:15 PM - NOAA Presentation on Sea 

Turtle Bycatch in Trawl Fisheries 

1:30 - 5 PM - Atlantic Striped Bass Management 

Board 

 Consider Draft Amendment 7 for Public Comment 

 Elect Vice-Chair 

 

Thursday, January 27 

8:30 AM – Noon - Atlantic Menhaden Management 

Board 

 Consider Approval of Draft Addendum I: 

Commercial Allocations, Incidental Catch, and 

Episodic Event Set Aside Program for Public 

Comment 

 Update on Menhaden Mortality Events in 2021 

Noon - 1 PM - Lunch Break 

1 - 3 PM - Interstate Fisheries Management 

Program Policy Board 

 Review Results of the 2022 Commissioner Survey 

 Consider Standards for De Miminis Programs 

 Consider Policy on Information Requests 

 Committee Reports 

o Law Enforcement 

o Habitat 

o Atlantic Coastal Fish Habitat Partnership 

 Update on East Coast Climate Change Scenario 

Planning 

 Review Noncompliance Findings (if necessary) 

3 - 3:15 PM - Business Session 

 Consider Noncompliance Recommendations (if 

necessary) 

Youth Education Report 

By Greg Kucharewski  

2021 JCAA YOUTH EDUCATION AWARD 

Tim Brennan, Brick Memorial High School Health 

and Physical Education teacher, received the 2021 

Youth Education Award at the JCAA Sportsperson of 

the Year Dinner located at Yesterday’s Family 

Restaurant, Bayville, NJ.   Mr. Brennan is a NJ 

HOFNOD instructor and has designed a NJ HOFNOD 

proposal that was introduced to the Brick Board of 

Education in 2015. He collaborated with other 

educators to ensure students would be engaged in 

learning about aquatic education and utilizing fishing 

as a healthy outdoor alternative to drugs and alcohol. 

The program was introduced into the BMHS 

curriculum and is a favorite class among students. 

Tim works closely with Liz Jackson and 

Alanna Newmark, NJ DEP Fish and Wildlife.  The 

JCAA Youth Education Committee has seen the 

benefit of a successful school program.  Tim’s 

students have made it their choice to stay involved in 

the program and not fall victim to drugs, alcohol, 

bullying, and gangs. Congratulations Tim, Liz and 

Alanna for guiding our young people to a heathy 

lifestyle.  



 

 

Click here for more dinner pictures 

NJ HOFNOD LEADER MEETING 

On December 4, 2021, Liz Jackson and Alana 

Newmark hosted a NJ HOFNOD leader brainstorming 

workshop at Assunpink Wildlife Management Area.  

The meeting was to decide how limited NJ HOFNOD 

funds will be utilized and managed throughout 2022. I 

was honored to attend the meeting and inform leaders 

about how NJ HOFNOD has progressed over the 

years. The JCAA Youth Education Committee will 

also aid leaders and volunteers with any questions and 

help they may need from JCAA member clubs. 

 

Fourteen leaders from seven NJ counties were in 

attendance and are relying on NJ HOFNOD 

professional development training funds to keep the 

2022 NJ HOFNOD self-renewing. Funds will help 

leaders recruit new volunteers and solve program 

challenges in urban areas.  Under the direction of Liz 

Jackson  and Alanna Newmark all NJ HOFNOD 

leaders and volunteers do an amazing job of working 

with youngsters and growing their programs but 

JCAA and NJOA feel the budget and staffing need 

adjustments to offer children more opportunity to 

healthy outdoor alternatives.  NJOA representatives 

will spearhead the importance of properly funding NJ 

HOFNOD and hopefully, bill S-3457 will provide 

much needed funds to expand NJ HOFOD.  You can 

get more info and track the bill at this link.   

If you would like to become a certified NJ 

HOFNOD instructor, please contact Liz Jackson, NJ 

DEP Division of Fish & Wildlife, Hooked on Fishing 

- Not on Drugs, 605 Pequest Road, Oxford, NJ 07683, 

908-637-4125 x122.  Visit the NJ HOFNOD website 

to view a group near you. 

DISABLED VETERAN – FREE MOBILE 

SPORTFISHING PERMIT 

We remind all eligible disabled veterans to 

apply for an IBSP 2022 Mobile Sportfishing Permit to 

drive on the beach. Veterans must provide the 

following: Form DD 214 Honorable Discharge, Valid 

NJ Driver License and Registration, Veterans ID Card 

proof of service-connected disability.  If you plan to 

fish on the beach you must register for a Free NJ 

Saltwater Recreational Registration Card. It is 

suggested new beach drivers take a beach safety 

driving course.  NJBBA offers a beach driving course 

(link here). For more information about permits and 

hours contact: Island Beach State Park, 732-793-0506.  

Visit VVA Chapter 12 for Play HOOK-e veteran news 

and discounts. 

SUPPORT LOCAL TACKLE DEALERS 

 This holiday season please stop by your local 

tackle dealer and check out their bargain bins.  You 

never know what you will find.  Many dealers offer 

gift certificates for rods/reels and new gear. Tip: Don’t 

wait till the fish are biting to have rod and reel repairs 

done.  January, February, and March are the perfect 

months to get your equipment ready for fishing. Shop 

local and visit our tackle dealers list for veteran 

discounts.

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1zwtM8pl4bxcQjFSkWN8PDh_ngXk-lndP?usp=sharing
https://trackbill.com/bill/new-jersey-senate-bill-3457-appropriates-300-million-to-eda-for-small-business-and-not-for-profit-corporation-assistance-to-preserve-and-create-jobs-spur-economic-growth-and-preserve-the-viability-and-vitality-of-communities/2030607/
http://www.state.nj.us/dep/fgw/hofnodnj.htm
https://www.nj.gov/dep/saltwaterregistry/
https://www.njbba.org/beach-driving.html
https://www.vvachapter12.net/
https://mcusercontent.com/4887f9468aeec80a05cecc068/files/9cd07263-1c50-f1cb-3e06-41f45d6510b0/Bait_and_TackleListFinal.02.pdf

